NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – November 10, 2005

The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was called to order on Thursday, November 10, 2005, at approximately 6:30 pm by Chairperson Bill Dennison.  Those present were:  Judy Campbell, Bill Dennison, Carol Dymowski, David Fredricks, Kris Hodge, Tom Johnson, Laura McGray, Ray Phelps, April Pieper, and Michelle Russell, and Anna Winchell.  Those absent were:  Annette Neblett.

ORDER # 06-052 – ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by Laura McGray and 

seconded by Kris Hodge to adopt the agenda.

ORDER # 06-053 – ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Laura McGray to approve the minutes of the October meeting.

ORDER # 06-054 – APPROVAL OF FINANCIAL REPORTS – Copies of the revised monthly financial reports for September and the reports for October were distributed at the council meeting.  The motion was made by Ray Phelps and seconded by Judy Campbell to approve the revised September reports and the October financial reports.

ORDER # 06-055 – APPROVAL OF PERSONNEL/NEW HIRES – Mr. Dennison briefly reviewed the personnel report.  Crystal Culpepper has been hired as a science teacher replacing Lacey Robertson who resigned during fall break due to health reasons.  Julie Klug was hired as the head swim coach.  The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Anna Winchell to approve the personnel hires.

VISITORS – Department Chairs Chuck Campbell, Michelle Kessler, Bobbi-Lynn Thompson, and Tonya Vowels were present at the meeting to discuss the CATS assessment and goals for each department.

ORDER # 06-056 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF SEPTEMBER MINUTES – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Carol Dymowski to approve the second reading of the September meeting minutes.

ORDER # 06-057 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Carol Dymowski to approve the second reading of the August and September financial reports.

ORDER # 06-058 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING APPROVING REVISION TO NHHS ATTENDANCE POLICY – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Carol Dymowski to approve the second reading of the following revision to the NHHS Attendance Policy.

“In order to be eligible to receive class credit(s), a student shall not be absent more than 

six (6) regularly scheduled class periods per class per year without a valid excuse

while maintaining a passing grade.  Any additional invalid absence(s) may be made up at a rate of one (1) hour make-up for each hour missed.  Absences may be made up by serving detention from 3:45-4:45 pm or during Saturday School from 8:30 am-1:30 pm.”

ORDER # 06-59 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING APPROVING BINGO FUNDRAISING ACCOUNT PLAN – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Carol Dymowski to approve the second reading of the Bingo fundraising percentage plan.

ORDER # 06-60 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF E-SCHOOL PROPOSAL – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Carol Dymowski to approve the second reading of the E-School program proposal in lieu of using the Title I funding to expand the PLATO lab.

ORDER # 06-61 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE REQUEST – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Carol Dymowski to approve the second reading of the technology committee funding request from Title IID funds in the amount of $4932.60.

DEPARTMENT CHAIR PRESENTATIONS

· Mr. Chuck Campbell, chairman of the Fine Arts Department, presented a handout outlining the test analysis and proposed strategies for the 2005-06 year for the Fine Arts department.

· Ms. Michelle Kessler, chairman of the English Department, outlined areas of growth and areas of concern in the reading and writing subject matter, as well as a list of “Things to Do” using pride, persistence, and positivity!

· Mrs. Tonya Vowels, chairman of the Science Department, created a power point video showing Science Department activities and explained the use of the “checkpoint” tool.

· Mrs. Bobbi-Lynn Thompson, chairman of the Social Studies Department, distributed a slide handout, and reviewed the social studies department activities with the use of a power point presentation.

INFORMATION ITEMS 

· Mr. Dennison briefly discussed some ideas garnered from a recent conference he attended – fewer number of students per class by adding another class period per day, the future of education in our country and the world, high school curriculum designed in the 1800s for an agrarian society, and challenges to educators.  

· The council members received a copy of the Student Accident Log, a copy of the Nurse’s Office Health report, and a copy of the meeting minutes from the Assessment committee and Curriculum committee.

· The marching band will be competing in the Bands of America Competition at the RCA Dome in Indianapolis.  

· The football season has ended, and the state cross country championships will be held over the coming weekend.

· Mr. Dennison and Mrs. Pike have been updating the School Report Card online before the December 1 deadline.

· The JROTC demonstration at the recent chili supper was outstanding.

ORDER # 06-062 - NEW BUSINESS – APPROVAL OF CURRICULUM COMMITTEE PROPOSAL REGARDING SEMESTER CREDITS – The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by David Fredricks to approve a policy change that “Effective with the 2006-07 school year, half credits (.50) will be awarded at the end of each semester.”

ORDER # 06-063 – NEW BUSINESS – APPROVAL OF CURRICULUM COMMITTEE PROPOSAL REGARDING CLASSIFICATION OF GRADES – The motion was made by Carol Dymowski and seconded by Ray Phelps to approve a policy change that “Effective with the 2005-06 school year, a student with 4.5 credits will be classified as a sophomore, 10 credits as a junior, and 15.5 credits as a senior.”

CURRICULUM COMMITTEE INFORMATION ITEM – Several Technology courses are undergoing name changes and content changes at the State level.  The council members received a handout for 2006-07 technology course offerings.

ORDER # 06-064 – ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by Kris Hodge and seconded by Judy Campbell to adjourn the meeting.

____________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

